BOEING AIRPLANE COMPANY

WICHITA DIVISION

WICHITA, KANSAS

In Reply Refer to GT: VM 6-26-42

Dr. Forrest C. Allen
Director of Physical Education, Recreation
Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach
The University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

This is to acknowledge your letter supplying information needed for treatment of Joe Gulledge's shoulder. I appreciate very much the detail given in this letter and feel that it will be of considerable assistance in proper treatment of Joe's injury. I talked to him the evening after you were here and his arm apparently felt considerably better following the first treatment. He was most appreciative of the fact that you had gone to so much trouble to help him out. We all feel the same way.

I am sorry you were unable to transact your other business while you were in town. It makes me feel rather guilty for taking you away from the important work you have at Lawrence, but the fact that you were willing to do it makes it all the more appreciated. I talked to Mr. Schaefer today. He was very sorry to have missed you and expressed the hope that if you were down again that he would get to have a good visit with you. The problem which we ran into at the time you were here was like most all first reports—not nearly as serious as was indicated, although it did end up in the discharge of one of our supervisory employees.

It will be a couple of days before I can get a check for the amount of your expenses. As soon as possible I will forward it to you. Thank you very much for coming down. I hope at some time to be able to repay all the favors of this kind you have done for me and for those associated with me.

Best personal regards to you, Mrs. Allen, and the family.

Sincerely yours,

BOEING AIRPLANE COMPANY Wichita Division

George Trombold
Personnel Director